

## NATIONAL FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE®

328 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE, NE WASHINGTON, DC 20002 PHONE 202-547-8189 • FAX 202-547-8190

CHUCK CANTERBURY NATIONAL PRESIDENT

JAMES O. PASCO, JR. EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

9 April 2019

The Honorable Lindsey O. Graham Chairman Committee on the Judiciary United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Dianne Feinstein Ranking Member Committee on the Judiciary United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman and Senator Feinstein,

I am writing on behalf of the members of the Fraternal Order of Police to advise you of our strong support for the nomination of Jeffrey A. Rosen to be the next Deputy Attorney General of the United States.

I spoke personally with Mr. Rosen last week about his nomination and we discussed the issues of importance to the FOP as well as our long-standing partnership with the U.S. Department of Justice and its many component agencies. I was impressed by his candor, his dedication to public service and his integrity.

After more than two decades in the private sector, Mr. Rosen began his career of public service in 2003 as general counsel for the U.S. Department of Transportation until moving to the Office of Management and Budget in 2006. He returned to private practice until 2017 when he was nominated and confirmed as the nation's Deputy Secretary for the Department of Transportation.

We believe that President Trump has made an excellent choice in Mr. Rosen. His experience as an attorney and as a leader in an executive department at the Federal level has prepared him well for the challenges that he will face at the Justice Department. He will be a good partner for law enforcement and we urge the committee to favorably report his nomination to the Senate floor.

On behalf of the more than 348,000 members of the Fraternal Order of Police, I am proud to support this nominee. If I can provide any more information in support of Jeffrey A. Rosen to be the next Deputy Attorney General of the United States, please do not hesitate to contact me or Executive Director Jim Pasco in my Washington office.

Sincerely,

Chuck Canterbury

National President